
Middle Georgia State University 
PTPTR Committee 
AY 2022-2023  
Meeting No.1 
September 16, 2022 
Teams Meeting 

Present: Dr. Javan Frazier (Chair), Dr. Ervin Briones, Dr. Gaston Brouwer, Dr. Estelle Nuckels, 
Dr. Crystal O’Leary-Davidson, and Dr. Stephen Svonavec  

Absent: Dr. Patrick Brennan, Dr. John Trimboli, and Dr. Sabrina Wengier (All excused) 

1.  
3. Election of Recorder and Chair-Elect: 

a. The election of a Recorder and Chair-Elect for the committee were delayed to a future 
meeting to allow for the three senior members of the committee who were absent to 
also be present.   

a. We reviewed faculty elected to serve on promotion and/or tenure subcommittees. An 
Excel randomizer was used to assign professors from the PTPTR committee to 
subcommittees in need.  After doing so, all of the following subcommittees were 
approved:   
 
School of Arts and Letters 
Sharon Colley, Professor of English  
Chip Rogers, Professor of English 

School of Aviation 
Sabrina Wengier and Stephen Svonavec join Richard Binkley for Rex Andrews’ 
subcommittee. 
Patrick Brennan and John Trimboli join David Kang for Ed Steigerwald’s 
subcommittee. 

 
School of Business 
Simone Phipps, Professor of Management 
Troy Sullivan, Professor of Accounting & Business 

School of Computing 
John Girard, Professor of Information Technology 
Barry Monk, Professor of Mathematics & Statistics 
 
 
 



School of Education and Behavioral Sciences 
James Collins, Professor of Psychology 
Peter Makaya, Professor of Criminal Justice 

 
School of Health and Natural Sciences 
Donna Balding, Professor of Biology 
Charles Matson, Professor of Respiratory Therapy   
 

 
For Administrators:  
 
School of Education and Behavioral Sciences 
Mary Wearn and Javan Frazier join David Jenks for David Biek’s subcommittee.  
Alex Koohang and Gaston Brouwer join David Biek for Chris Lawrence’s 
subcommittee. 

 
b. The committee discussed what to do about a current situation whereby a candidate, 

department, and the university do not have copies of the evaluation for a candidate for 
a specific year.  This committee felt that a letter written by the Chair of that 
department (the Chair at that time and/or the current Chair) concerning why the 
evaluation was not available for that candidate at that time should suffice.  

c. Dr. Frazier provided a short update on the changes instituted by the USG regarding 
the Post-Tenure Review process. 

d. The committee asked Dr. O’Leary-Davidson to address the Faculty Senate regarding 
our concerns about how Senior Lecturers are evaluated differently across all of our 
Schools. 

e. A tentative date was set for members of the PTPTR committee to evaluate the 
portfolios for the three candidates applying for Senior Lecturer: Friday, October 28, 
10 AM until 12 noon. 
 

6.  There were no other announcements. 

7.  Questions:  

a. A question was asked concerning the training of the PTPTR process for all of our 
faculty.  Dr. Frazier described the mostly email process in detail.  However, the current            
process only involves the present members that are to be evaluated.  For the future, 
once the changes from the USG come down, our committee needs to better work with 
the administration in getting the full process information out to all faculty. 
 

8.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:18 AM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John M. Trimboli, Ph.D. 

 


